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Dear Students and Families,

Welcome to eighth grade Social Studies!  My name is Brendan Hurd and I am very happy to be your teacher. 
I am aware that eighth grade can be a challenge to many students. Parents can schedule an appointment with me after school or at third period.  I check my e-mail daily and will return messages as soon as possible.  Please feel free to contact me if you ever have a question.

Course Outline / Curriculum:

Our year will include the study of primary and secondary sources covering United States History from the founding of the colonies to the turn of the century. We will be using a thematic approach.  Please see the themes on the attached syllabus.  

Focus questions will be presented at the beginning of each unit and then shall be addressed in writing or with a debate at the end of the unit. 

Homework:


Homework will be listed on the board and students will copy down the weekly assignments into their planner.  It will also be posted on line. Homework will be assigned most school nights, but rarely on the weekend.  


Absent work can be found at the front of the room in the hanging folders or by asking Mr. Hurd after class.  Absent and late work should be turned into the class tray on Mr. Hurd’s desk.  Late work will be worth 60% .  
 All assignments without the proper heading in the upper right hand corner will be marked down.

Grading Policy:


Grades are based on a point system.   Nightly homework is worth 5 points.   Long-term assignments and exams are usually worth 20 to 50 points, depending on how many nights the assignments last.  Exams (30-60 points) will be announced at least four days in advance.  Quizzes (10-20 points) may be given without warning. 


Grades are a percentage of the points earned during the quarter.  Progress reports for students receiving a C- or lower will be sent home at the mid-point of the quarter. 


Students are encouraged to keep all returned work until the end of the quarter. Should any discrepancy arise concerning a grade, the teacher’s grade book will be final unless the student can provide the assignment as proof.  

Citizenship

Be Respectful

· Listen attentively to others.  Engage your eyes, ears and brain.

· Use polite and positive language.

· Treat other people’s property with care.

Be Responsible

· Enter and exit the classroom in a quiet and orderly fashion.

· Be seated and prepared with necessary materials on your desk when class begins.

Be Successful

· Strive for your personal best 
· Be an active and engaged learner.

 Usually things go very smoothly in my class.  I believe that communication is very important to maintain this stable atmosphere. If there is ever an issue you need to discuss with me please do so.  I will do the same.

Consequences:

1st violation: Warning-perhaps stepping outside for a time-out

2nd violation: Conference with teacher, perhaps a call or email home

3rd violation: time out essay in another class, a call or email home

If behavior warrants, students may be referred to the office at any time.
I am honored to be your teacher and am looking forward to building a partnership with you and your family as we work toward your success.

Yours truly,

Brendan Hurd
Do you have any special concerns or questions?  Please send me a note this week or send me an email at bhurd@walnutcreeksd.org
